

Via Electronic Mail/Dated as of the date signed below

Kevin Mooney Senior Project Manager General Electric Company 1 Plastics Avenue Pittsfield, MA 01201

Re: EPA's approval of GE's March 17, 2025 letter titled *Baseline Monitoring Program – Submittal Date for 2024 Baseline Data Summary Report*; GE-Pittsfield/Housatonic River Site

Dear Mr. Mooney:

On March 17, 2025, the General Electric Company (GE) submitted a letter requesting an extension to the submittal deadline for GE's 2024 Annual Baseline Data Summary Report (the "Report"). Section 5 of GE's 2023 Second Revised Baseline Monitoring Plan (the "Plan") requires that the results of baseline monitoring activities conducted during each year be summarized in an annual baseline data summary report and submitted to EPA by March 31 of the following year. As such, the Report is currently due by March 31, 2025.

GE's baseline monitoring activities conducted in 2024 include the sampling of surface water, sediment, fish tissue, waterfowl tissue, and benthic invertebrate samples. As stated in GE's March 17, 2025 letter, the laboratory analysis of the 2024 sediment surface water sampling is complete. The analytical data for surface water, fish tissue, waterfowl tissue, and benthic invertebrate samples are outstanding. GE anticipates receipt of all validated BMP data by late summer/fall 2025.

To include all the 2024 BMP sampling results in one submittal, GE is requesting an extension of the Report to be submitted 30 days following receipt of the validated congener PCB data for the outstanding baseline monitoring data. The extension of this deadline will not result in any delays to the Rest of River cleanup.

Pursuant to Section XV of the Consent Decree governing the response action, EPA, after providing reasonable opportunity for review and comment by the Commonwealth of Massachusetts and the Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection, approves GE's request for the extension of the Report submittal deadline. Furthermore, this change to the submittal deadline shall also be applied to all future Annual Baseline Data Summary Reports.

EPA Approval Letter GE-Pittsfield/Housatonic River Site Baseline Monitoring Program — Submittal Date for 2024 Baseline Data Summary Report

EPA reserves all of its rights under the Consent Decree and GE's Revised Final Permit (December 2020), including but not limited to, the right to perform and/or require additional sampling or response actions. If there is any conflict between the Performance Standards as stated in the submittal and the Performance Standards as stated in the Consent Decree or the Revised Final Permit, the Consent Decree and/or the Revised Final Permit shall control.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (617) 918-1720 or at <a href="mailto:fontaine.joshua@epa.gov">fontaine.joshua@epa.gov</a> should you have any questions on this letter.

Sincerely,

JOSHUA FONTAINE FONTAINE

Digitally signed by JOSHUA

Date: 2025.04.01 09:40:39 -04'00'

Joshua Fontaine
Remedial Project Manager
U.S. EPA Region 1
Superfund & Emergency Management Division

cc: (via electronic mail only) Lance Hauer, GE Kevin Mooney, GE Matthew Calacone, GE Andrew Inglis, GE Robert Gibson, GE James Bieke, Counsel for GE Dean Tagliaferro, EPA Richard Fisher, EPA Christopher Smith, EPA Alexander Carli-Dorsey, EPA Jeffrey Dewey, EPA John Kilborn, EPA Christopher Ferry, ASRC Thomas Czelusniak, HDR Inc. Scott Campbell, Taconic Ridge Environmental Izabela Zapisek, Taconic Ridge Environmental Whitney Behr, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service Sarah Shattuck, U.S. Department of the Interior Genette Gaffney, U.S. Department of the Interior Benjamin Erikson, Massachusetts DEP Christine LeBel, Massachusetts DEP

EPA Approval Letter GE-Pittsfield/Housatonic River Site Baseline Monitoring Program — Submittal Date for 2024 Baseline Data Summary Report

Tamara Cardona-Marek, Massachusetts DEP

Ben Guidi, Massachusetts DEP

Jason Perry, Massachusetts DEP

Michael Gorski, Massachusetts DEP

Michelle Craddock, Massachusetts DEP, Lead Administrative Trustee

Betsy Harper, Massachusetts Attorney General's Office

Traci lott, Connecticut DEEP

Susan Peterson, Connecticut DEEP

Carol Papp, Connecticut DEEP

Graham Stevens, Connecticut DEEP

Lori DiBella, Connecticut Attorney General's Office

James Turek, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

Danielle Perry, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

Mayor Peter Marchetti, City of Pittsfield

Jim McGrath, City of Pittsfield

Andy Cambi, Pittsfield Health Director

Michael Coakley, Pittsfield Economic Development Authority

Nate Joyner, City of Pittsfield, Community Development & Housing Program

Mark Tisa, Massachusetts DFG

Massachusetts DFW

Melissa Provencher, Berkshire Regional Planning Commission

Jay Green, Chief Administrative Officer, Lenox

Town Administrator, Lee

Town Manager, Great Barrington

Town Administrator, Stockbridge

Town Administrator, Sheffield

Jim Wilusz, Health Agent for Tri Town Health Department

Bettina Washington, THPO, Wampanoag Tribe of Gay head (Aquinnah)

Mark Andrews, Deputy THPO, Narragansett Tribe

Bonnie Hartley, SMC

Chuck Kilson, STN

Chairman Russell, SIT

Jeffery Bendremer, THPO, Stockbridge-Munsee

Brona Simon, Massachusetts Historical Commission

Edward Bell, Massachusetts Historical Commission

Repository, David M. Hunt Library in Falls Village, CT